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Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

 Warm greetings in the name of our Savior and Lord. We praise and thank God for using you as a 

channel of blessings in His work here and to my family as well. Thank you so much for your kindness 

and compassion toward us. 

 October came fast and by God’s grace we were still able to continue our Church activities. 

Going out on Saturdays to share the Gospel and having lots of students joining us in our Wednesday 

Prayer Meetings. During this month, the Church have decided to financially support another 

missionary, although they’re too far, we thank God that through the improved technology we are able 

to send them money. They are Ptr. and his wife, who was our former pianist, Sis. Emily, we thank God 

that although she moved away from us, she became a pastor’s wife who is willing to serve God 

together with her husband. On the 29th of this month, we went up the mountains once again, on one of 

the missions we are supporting in prayers and in financial, it’s such a joy to see the land and the church 

building that has been improved and built by the brethren who unselfishly devoted their time and 

strength in order for the building to stand and most especially through the guidance of our Lord God. 

We were so blessed to witness God’s faithfulness in Cardiz. We were also given an opportunity to share 

the Word of God to the visitors who attended, we were able to share to them the way of salvation, and 

we pray that those who accepted our Lord Jesus Christ as their Lord and personal Savior may grow in 

the knowledge of our Lord. We are still praying for the spiritual growth of the brethren there and the 

Pastor’s partner in serving God there, we remember him telling us that before he is to preach to the 

adults, he has to close first the curtains that serves as a cover for him so that he can teach first the 

children. 

 Our November was almost too short for our preparation for our upcoming anniversary due to 

frequent rains. Thank God that even with the changing weather we were still able to go out and share 

the Gospel. Although there are lots of rejections that has disappointed us, we have God to trust, that He 

has plans. The young people in our church have been pressured especially that they are still schooling 

but they also have to practice with the Choir as well as in playing the choir pieces, I often see them 

struggling to handle their time, but we praise and thank God that even with their divided time and 

attention, they still continued on doing so. They have been such a blessing to us.  

 December came and there were still rains, we kept on praying that God would give us a good 

weather so that there would not be a hindrance to us in doing God’s will, especially during our 

Anniversary. A few days before our anniversary, our speaker whom we have talked to, to preach to us 

on our anniversary has called, informing us that he won’t be able to come. Panic has surfaced that time, 

where are we going to look for a speaker, who are we going to call, is somebody willing to come. There 

are lots of questions coming up on my mind, then we prayed and ask God’s help. And God has 

answered our prayer, He has sent us a Pastor who is willing to come despite of the short notice, despite 

of him being busy with their Missions Conference and despite him being tired and have to drive a long 

way, he was willing to come, even when it’s on the 24th of December. Truly, we were amazed once 

again on how God works. We praise God for He has sent us someone who bravely preached God’s 



Word, relating to how the church and the world is right now. God’s plan is truly the best that we can’t 

explain in words how thankful we are. There were almost 10 churches who came during anniversary, 

our attendance reached more than 200 together with the kids. And all thanks to God that we were able 

to gather with no more restrictions. 

 By God’s grace, me and my family are doing fine, although we were not always together due to 

my kids schooling and finding jobs. Thank you so much for your continuous support, we truly 

appreciate it. 

 Thank you once again for your never ending help and prayers towards us and for continuous 

love and support for God’s work in here. God Bless you in return! 

 

Prayer Requests: 

 The continuation of our building project 

 My son Genesis’ spiritual growth/needs 

 Faithfulness 

 Good health 

 Wisdom to Preach 

 

Your Prayer Partners, 

Pastor Pedrito P. Pulmano and Family 

  

 


